

PLEASE STAND BY FOR REALTIME CAPTIONS.

>> To be able to administer the support for the library first I do want to bring you an update I will start with the financial in FY 19 we received \$32 billion for the FY 19 appropriation and also to fund full-time equivalent to do the work. We had a liver -- Previously at an increase of FY 18 of 27 million, of publishing the US code. What we are requesting in FY 20 2.9 million, a small decrease of money that we are requesting which is 704th -- 704,000 because we have already asked and accounted for the code in 2019 the budget has increased obviously increasing staffing cost due to inflation I wanted to talk about GPO strategic priority I've included the ones that I think you may be interested in, some are also from the GPS, you get a flavor of those priorities and what other work the GPO does we do your passports there is a whole generation of passports that is one of our big activities at GPO they're getting ready to do that for the first quarter of 2020, of info we've launched the new site in December 2018, and continue to add content which was a strategic priority in 2019 many of you have heard, 16363, we have been awarded this in January 2019 those are some of the things that have happened so far in 2019 in addition for your own information we are buying a lot of different efficiency digital presses, to take up less footprint and less waste to do things more efficiently and faster, that is a big thing it GPO to try to rest and lessen the waste, more efficient printers, that helps all of the agencies that use GPO as well as Congress as well as we print things for Congress. One of the initiatives was digitizing some of the prep rotation, we've done the register, Army New World war one, and another project I know the community is interested in, United States legislative markup US LM conversion product on the project, Dove here for the digital and for the.gov repressed to recoup that is the public law, there is a lot of work to go on there, those are the GPO priorities overall which include and I want to talk about what is going to go on this we, hearing things about our preservation's pilot, the content and the digitization that we are working on, in other content, and we're going to talk a little bit more about the systems we are working on, in exchange next steps. We are going to talk about preservation Stewart programs and other GPO partnerships that we've been working with and we're also going to talk about other initiatives, and have opportunities for you to answer and ask questions. Also there is Alice CM update LSCM , some of the important things that may not be here. I'm looking forward to hearing all about the presenters, my staff and other staff, thank you so much for logging in and listening. Don't forget to ask those questions in the chat box and I will hand it over to Lori Thorton so that she can give us the DLC update. Thanks. Oh

>> Okay. Next slide please. Before we begin the update from counsel, I would like to take the time to introduce each of us to you. And let each council member say hello to you personally. This is Lori Smith Thorton, I am the library council chair, in my Monday through Friday role, and the public service bureau at the Mexico state library. Next slide please. Hi this is five -- [Indiscernible], I run the depository here, and the periodicals collection.

>> I'm Cass I been doing government documents since 1988

>>

>> Hello this is Kirsten I'm a library assistant and including [Indiscernible] from Ohio.

>> The audio here is operational I am the director at the Sanford law school.

>> I'm not sure if Selena is on yet, she is the government documents criminal justice library of at the University of College Park.

>> Jane Canfield, I am the library and at the Catholic University of Puerto Rico, which probably makes me the farthest attendee present today. In addition to my job in the federal government document, I'm currently working with the project to bring literature to children in our area and in schools I supervise the learning.

>> Hello I'm Mary Clark at the Library of Virginia, I'm head of cataloging, and public acquisitions, I've been in the library of public for 31 years. My name is Eric and I am the head of the library systems that California State University at Sacramento, I have been there for 2 1/2 months. Formally I was at the library of University of Colorado.

>> Hi Greg Curtis, University of Maine, regional library and for the month here, coming in virtually.

>> I'm Alicia kudos, in the Twin Cities, running the public publications and data library, and also the repository coordinator in Calcutta.

>> Steven Parks state library and witches effective in the state of Mississippi. -- Steven Parks state library and which effective in the state of Mississippi.

>> I'm not sure Mary is on she's the Dean of libraries at the University of Chicago.

>> Robbie [Indiscernible - low volume].

>> I am Yvonne Williams from the public library, I've been here since 1983 and I enjoy promoting the STLC -- FDLC

>> I just want to say the first five members that we introduce to you, we will all be rotating off of counsel this summer, and always be happy to chat with you about the SDLT -- FDLC and who the councilmembers will be for the coming year please stay tuned for that now it's time for virtual callous tenants, I will have Kelly tell us how we are supposed to do this exactly.

>> Everyone can let us know where they are anticipating from by clicking on your location. What you first need to do, direct your attention to the upper left corner of your screen when it says session info, right below it says session info, in the upper part of your screen, there is a black arrow click on that arrow to activate your arrow click your location on the map. If you didn't catch that in the upper left corner of your screen session info, and just below that is a black arrow that points to the right, if you click on that it will activate your personal arrow and then click on the location on the map.

>> Okay this was a lot of fun I'm still seeing names pop up. I hope we burned some calories I think ready to move on now onto the Council update regarding our work last year I want to begin by reminding everyone these are the two potential game changers that are lurking in the background all year. I suspect they will be with us in the next year as well we are all waiting to see what is going to happen at this moment there is no news on either one of these. So stay tuned on this. As we all wait and watch.

>> Next slide please. This was another thing that kept everyone on her toes in the past year. It has been full of change administratively for GPO, as you know in your own institutions are changing in your institution is always challenging even in the best of circumstances. During this time Lori Hall has been the one constant upon who we can depend, noted in the opening, also wearing many hats, take a moment to give her our virtual appreciation, if we can clap that would be good. I don't see that on my iPad screen but if not please give your appreciation. Next slide please the FDLP exchange, exchange was on our radar throughout the year, we celebrated the implementation with you. We used to go along and use the system with you, we made a recommendation to GPO in that effect, I would like to note GPO also know enhancements were required. We work in tandem on this. Everyone coming to the same conclusion pretty much at the same time, counsel recommended that GPO continued to speak, feedback on community feedback, and support for the platform, we also recommended this at GPO may submit feedback publicly users of the exchange would have a common form to identify frequently cited requests, also suggested GPO commented on, and report the status of any users. We believe support forums like the one that we recommended, which was common in other software communities, we believe it would increase the transparency as it continues to improve and be developed, and the discussion around potential enhancement, and workflow issues. In GPO, Harold a community webinar with us in February, there is also going to be another one in May much progress has been made and we will be learning more about additional enhancements soon. GPO staff will be talking to us about this. In the next few days. So the rest of our work in the past year, you will be hearing about during programs, over the next three days, those are in the Next slide please. Diverting small, comprehensive collecting, the national comprehensive collection is a goal we as a community have been discussing for several years now, and effort that counsel has been closely involved with, later on this afternoon, the stewarding small program, will enlighten us further about this important effort. I won't say anymore about that. In just a few hours. We will be hearing all about it. Next Slide. The digital program will begin

tomorrow in the fall of eight 2018, the working group exploring Kurt and future needs related to deposit, related in content, and GPO, subsequently to members of GPO staff, and the DLC, and the two members of the community were serving on the digital deposit working group for one year, this was not adequate for this task, we will be recommending in the next few weeks the time period for this working group be extended. The working group will and should report findings and any recommendations either initial or final at the fall 2019 FDLP annual meeting, of course we are all going to learn more about this tomorrow. Next slide please. The digital only depository library program will be on Wednesday. GPO would like to work on developing requirements for digital only to include a service model for that type of library. Counsel will be issuing a recommendation again in developing and attaining those requirements. This winter as part of the preliminary investigation for that recommendation, counsel and GPO began to look at the 23 libraries that are currently digital only this program on Wednesday is a result of that preliminary work. I think everybody will find that program interesting and very helpful as well. Next slide please. That is the past year, we need to talk with you about the coming year, we will be using your suggestions for us today, to set the Depository Library Council agenda for the upcoming year, we are going to share that with you in the closing session on Wednesday. So please share your thoughts with us virtually, and begin a chat discussion, what is it that you think counsel should be working on in the next year? I think I will turn the microphone over to councilmembers in the room, I will watch the chat box carefully and turn my microphone back on, I will pop in as I feel moved to do I will mute and watch.

>> I know you are topping this off and typing I know that there are some that the counsel member would like to do, counsel members you can chime in as well if you think there's something we need to be doing.

>> Hi this is Mary Clark one of the things that I've been talking with with the folks that are doing the preservation pilot as well as cataloging priorities. And one thing I think counsel is going to be looking at. Is some of the ways to reduce some of these things as they appear for electronic titles. Perhaps some ways to think about how records or packages are packaged in gift tub. I don't want to blow my hope program on Wednesday afternoon. So please people chime in. I will also add one other thing. We are looking at how to encourage participation from the community when GPO asks questions, asking for community responses. This is something that has come up several times in the past year for counsel and we want a broader input all of your members we care about the program and government information we will be looking for all of the libraries and coordinators, as we ask questions. Thanks everyone for these great suggestions, I'm physically writing instead of talking, making sure that we have all these captured for our discussions in the next couple of mornings. We are watching the chat and taking note of all of these comments, this is the stuff that we will be discussing this entire weekend. Some of these questions I'm not sure I wanted to answer right away, I really like the one needing more training from the IRS keep these interesting comments coming you will hear more about this in the next couple of days so we are noting and thinking and watching as you make your suggestions.

>> This is Kelly Seifert we are logging all of the text check, we will be putting those with links that you will receive, and also to the councilmembers we will give that to as well. This is Lori Thorton.

>> I think we need a lot more information on census 2020. So Mary put an asterisk by your to do list, we need a really good program in the fall about census 2020, a kind of program as in what it is in libraries, that they need to prepare on-site what the census bureau not what they are doing to prepare in everything that they've been doing for the past year, but the impact and what it would be directly on is how we to be here, to get prepared get ready and get going in October. There is a bit of a lull here, here we go. Okay you all needed a minute thinking get started, you have really given us some fabulous ideas here. I think you. Of course keep them coming. I also don't want a lot of dead airtime here. That's an absolute no-no, in radio and virtual land. So if there are no other ideas to be shared we were taking

notes I'm sure Mary Clark was as well I think unless anyone have anything to add from counsel on-site, we perhaps could and a few minutes early.

>> Okay the chat room will remain the same continue to put in your ideas our next program starts at 2:15 PM. EST [Captioner Standing By, next Session Starts Starts 2:15PM EST]